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Supporting Pennsylvanians with developmental disabilities and their families to achieve greater 
independence, choice, and opportunity in their lives. 

Corrections to Final Rates Starting Fiscal Year 2024-2025 

ODP Announcement 24-087 

AUDIENCE: 

All interested parties 

PURPOSE: 

The purpose of this announcement is to inform stakeholders of corrections to rates for 

select services provided through the Office of Developmental Programs (ODP) 

Consolidated, Community Living, Person/Family Directed Support, and Adult Autism 

Waivers and base-funding that were published as final in the Pennsylvania Bulletin. 

DISCUSSION: 

ODP has made corrections to the following rates in the Consolidated, Community Living 

and Person/Family Directed Support waivers and base-funding: 

• Community Participation Support rates effective July 1, 2024.

• Life Sharing Without Day 1-person Needs Group 3 and 4 rates effective October

1, 2024.

Additionally, ODP corrected the tables for the following services in the Adult Autism 

Waiver effective July 1, 2024, where different rates were published in the procedure 

code and statewide fee columns: 

• Residential Habilitation (Community Home and Life Sharing).
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• Specialized Skill Development (Behavioral Specialist, Systematic Skill Building,

and Community Support).

• Supported Employment (Intensive Job Coaching and Extended Employment

Supports).

• Career Planning (Vocational Assessment and Job Finding).

• Therapies (Counseling and Speech/Language).

• Day unit Respite.

• 15-minute unit Respite.

• Supports Coordination.

The corrected final Fee Schedule Rates and Department-Established Fees for each 

service can also be found online at: 

• https://www.dhs.pa.gov/providers/Providers/Pages/ODP-Rates.aspx.

A notice with the correct rates for these services will also be published in the 

Pennsylvania Bulletin as soon as possible. 

QUESTIONS: 

Please direct any questions about this information to ra-ratesetting@pa.gov. 
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